




alone-such as Accuplacer or Compass testing. Dean Bednar pointed out that the Liberal Studies

division has been using multiple measures since 2016. Taking the high school grades that a

student earned and using those as benchmarks to place into their college level courses.

Students can always take the Accuplacer in addition to using multiple measures for placement

into their courses. The state was also using HS GPAs to place students into their courses. NSCC

participated as one of the state’s leads to benchmark placement of students. He noted that his

is a very dynamic research area. The Liberal Studies Division worked with the Lynn Public
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needed.

Chair LaRock made note that he chaired a recent BHE Meeting and noted the move for fully
funded free community college across the Commonwealth. The BHE is putting together a series
of meetings to see what the ideal design of such a program would look like. He said there is
strong support for the direction this conversation is going. Some of the questions the BHE are
asking are; if they should focus just on Community College or include state 4-year colleges as
well? Would it be a first dollar or last dollar scholarship? He pointed out that first dollar is more



Vice President Forsstrom reported a robust Finance Committee review of the college’s finances
this report is assure the Board of Trustees is apprised as to where NSCC is and where the state is
going with the budget process. She noted that we have sufficient cash on hand to maintain
operations and the investments in our strategic plan. And that we can do this without raising
fees. She pointed out, however, that there are some unk



▪ Committee members share preliminary findings with the president and the

committee/board chair who share with the board, to


